June 13, 2017

Chilton County Master Gardeners Association meeting Guest Speaker: Jane McCarthy: Governor's Mansion Landscaping

Sondra Henley, President called the meeting to order at 9:30 a.m.

Sondra advised the members that the plant sale/swap was successful. Sales net 263.00 for CCMGA

Kimberly Lyn asked for a motion to accept the May minutes as published. Harriett Jackson made the motion. Pat Farmer made the second. All approved. Motion passed

Pat Farmer gave a treasurer's report. Beginning balance \$4664.46. Ending balance \$4588.95. Pat asked for a motion to accept the treasury report. Harriett Jackson made the motion. Lindy Helton made the second. All approved. Motion passed Guest speaker invited CCMGA to take a tour of the Governor's mansion, especially at Christmas when the house is decorated.

Additionally she invited the group to attend a meeting of the Old Alabama Town Herb Society meeting. They meet the third Tuesday each month. Her phone number is <u>334 221 9936</u> if you want to make arrangements with her directly.

Old Business: Nothing to report

Sondra advised a yard sale on behalf of CCMGA netted \$8.00. New business:

Trisha Williams introduced three interns that have met the requirements to become certified Master Gardeners. Each received a badge. Donna Babin, Susan Cleckler, Joyce Lawson. Committee reports:

Sondra advised of a work day for the demo garden Thursday 8am to 10am. Any help is appreciated.

Extension office demo beds are on hold until the city completes their portion. The liriope beds need constant weeding. If you are driving by feel free to weed for as long as you can. 2019 Conference Steering committee will meet after the general membership meeting in July at the little house. (note: general membership meeting will still be held at the Jemison City hall) CCMGA board meeting is July 11, 2017 6:30 at the CREC little house. Any topics for the board should be submitted to Sondra before that date. Anyone is welcome to attend the meeting. Sue Webb advised the group the next speaker will be Amanda and Lee Borden regarding fall vegetable planting. Sue asked the group for ideas for fall/winter tours. Please submit suggestions to Sue.

Sondra adjourned the meeting at 10:30